
May 24, 1812 
 
Dear President Madison, 
 

My name is Sally Smith and those British are really starting to frustrate me. My brother Sam 
has already been forced to fight for the British over in Europe, just because they captured his ship. 
Not only that, but my husband was fighting them Indians when he was travelling up north for some 
furs and he came back all battered and bruised. The British must be helping them out and given them 
supplies because they were quite strong. And finally, won’t the people in British North America be 
happy to finally to be free from the grasps of the British monarchy? We have a duty to set them free 
and give them what they really want. If these issues continue, you will have to do something about it 
as our President. 
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sally Smith 


